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REP. DANFORTH debates REP. LAMBERT on the floor of the House of 
Representatives. The SPEAKER of the House looks on.

REP. LAMBERT
Mr. Speaker, this is ridiculous. 
Representative Danforth is quoting from the 
Bible like it's the Constitution. This kind 
of religious talk has no place on the House 
floor.

REP. DANFORTH
Nonsense! The word of the Lord should guide 
our hand as we guide our nation.

A third voice is heard from offscreen. 

JC
I'd like to say something about this, Mr. 
Speaker.

SPEAKER
Very well. The chair recognizes the 
freshman congressman from the first 
congressional district of...Naz-a-wreath?

JC
It's pronounced Nazareth.

SPEAKER
Oh yes, of course. I apologize.

JC is revealed as Jesus, complete with robe and beard. 

JC
I forgive you. 

JC does a smiling double point toward SPEAKER as he's bathed in 
heavenly light. A choir of angels sings throughout the following 
voiceover.

VOICEOVER
Frustrated with politicians who would use 
his teachings for their own gain, Jesus 
returns to earth to set the record 
straight. He is...Congressman Christ.



JC
Okay, let's do this! I would love to talk 
about the poor. It's a cause very close to 
my heart. Talked a lot about it the last 
time around. I know I said that you will 
always have the poor with you but I did not 
expect there to still be so many. As I 
understand it, this is one of the 
wealthiest countries in the world. We 
should be able to do something to help them 
out. 

REP. DANFORTH
No! That is Socialism!

REP. LAMBERT
Well, that didn't take long. 

REP. DANFORTH
Mr. Speaker, can we get back to what I was 
discussing earlier? There is a profound 
threat to the very fabric of our country 
and that is gay marriage.

JC
Really? People are starving and this is 
your top priority?

REP. LAMBERT
Ugh. Tell me about it. It's like dealing 
with a bunch of superstitious children.

JC
Okay, we'll address that in a second. 
Please, tell me why this is worth our time.

REP. DANFORTH
Well, it says right in The Bible: Thou 
shalt not lie with mankind as with 
womankind, it is abomination. Leviticus 
18:22.

JC
Whoa! People are still quoting Leviticus? 
Oh no! Let me ask you a question. That's a 
nice beard. Did you trim the edges of your 
beard?



REP. DANFORTH
Yes.

JC
Then stop quoting Leviticus! Do you ask a 
woman if she's menstruating before shaking 
hands? 

REP. DANFORTH
Well, there was one time...

JC
Then stop quoting Leviticus! Are you an 
Orthodox Jew? Then stop quoting Leviticus! 
Man, that is a deep cut. Look, there's a 
reason why Peter Gabriel doesn't play 
Genesis songs anymore and there's a reason 
I'm not in the book of Genesis. You can't 
pick one verse from the old covenant unless 
you're going to follow all of it.

REP. DANFORTH
So you're okay with homosexuals?

JC
I like Neil Patrick Harris. He's very 
talented. 

REP. LAMBERT
Oh, I loved his hosting performance at the 
Tonys. 

JC
I'm gonna have to stop you there. No one 
cares about the Tonys. 

REP. DANFORTH
Agreed!

He holds up a hand for a high-five from JC but is rejected.

REP. LAMBERT
If we don't support art, we might as well 
be cavemen poking each other with sharpened 
sticks.



JC
Ugh. So smug. Hey, if liberals are so much 
smarter than everyone else like they think 
they are, how come they keep losing 
elections?

REP. DANFORTH
Oh!

He attempts the high-five again.

JC
I will high-five that. That was pretty 
good.

They high-five.

REP. LAMBERT
Well, it's frustrating trying to get people 
to take climate change seriously when 
they're all too busy waiting for their 
magic man to come down from the clouds.

JC
Okay, first of all, I'm right here. 
So...there's that. You can add that to the 
list of things you were wrong about. 

REP. LAMBERT
I'm never wrong about anything!

JC
I want you to know that I love you, but you 
are making it really hard. Hey, can I get 
some water? This seems like it's going to 
be awhile. 

PAGE enters, carrying a pitcher of water and a glass. JC pours the 
water into the glass. As it hits the bottom, it turns into wine. He 
shows it off to the gallery.

JC
Eh? Eh? Old school. 

JC hands both objects back to PAGE, who takes them away. 

JC
Look, let's get back to talking about 
what's really important. 



LOBBYIST enters

LOBBYIST
Mr. Speaker, I agree with the Congressman, 
I think we're talking about the wrong issue 
here.

JC
Thank you. 

LOBBYIST
We should be talking about the hostile 
nation of Iran. 

REP. DANFORTH
Oh, here we go!

REP. LAMBERT
Oh, here we go. 

LOBBYIST
They are a major threat that should not be 
taken lightly. I'm sure the honorable 
Congressman would agree that we should not 
remove the threat of military action from 
the table.

JC
Wait, who are you?

LOBBYIST
I represent the great state of Lockheed 
Martin.

JC
The guys who make missiles and fighter 
jets?

LOBBYIST
The best missiles and fighter jets for the 
best country in the world!

JC
So you profit from war...and you thought 
we'd agree on things? Do you want me to 
start flipping tables? I've flipped tables 
before. I will flip tables now. 



LOBBYIST
You said, “an eye for an eye.”

JC
That's the Old Testament again. I said to 
turn the other cheek. Very different. Tough 
to turn the other cheek with a Predator 
drone. 

ANGRY MOM enters.

ANGRY MOM
I have something I'd like to say!

JC
So we're just throwing Robert's Rules of 
Order out the window?

ANGRY MOM
I'm a member of the group One Million Moms.

JC
How many moms?

ANGRY MOM
Forty thousand.

JC
There we go.

ANGRY MOM
There is an insidious force threatening 
America right now and that is the 
homosexual agenda.

JC
This again? You know, for a bunch of 
upstanding Christians, you guys think about 
gay stuff a lot.

REP. LAMBERT
Kinda makes you wonder...

JC
So smug.



ANGRY MOM
We believe in traditional values. It's 
about the children and raising them in a 
healthy way. 

JC
Okay, great! Who's going to make a better 
home for a child? A loving couple who 
happens to be gay...or Snooki? 

REP. DANFORTH
Well, how are we supposed to keep it all 
straight? I mean, Jesus Christ, it's 
confusing!

JC
Okay, again – I'm right here. Second, I 
made it pretty simple. Love God, love your 
neighbor. 

REP. LAMBERT
Ugh. My neighbors don't even recycle. 

JC
You're the worst.

ANGRY MOM
I think my neighbor is a gay. He watches 
Glee.

JC
If he's still watching Glee, he's just an 
idiot. That show took a turn.

LOBBYIST
We're fine with our neighbors. For now. 
We're watching you, Canada.

JC
I'm going to need some tables set up in 
here so I can flip them.

REP. DANFORTH
No need to do that, Mr. Christ. I think 
I've got something here we can all agree 
on. This is a bill to make Christianity the 
official religion of the United States.

General hubbub from all parties.



JC
Oh. My. Dad! Listen to me. The separation 
of church and state was a great idea 
because it protects not only the state but 
also the church. And the church needs to be 
protected from this because this? This is 
awful. I once spent 40 days in the desert 
and this is awful. 

More hubbub.

JC
Just be nice to each other! And try to do 
some good. 

JC starts to walk away, then turns back around and flips a table. 

JC
Table flip!

BLACKOUT


